
 

 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

CITY OF NORTH TONAWANDA 

OFFICE OF COMMUNITY RENEWAL 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

 

 

A public hearing will be held on November 8th , 2022 at 6:30 PM in the Common Council 

chambers located at City Hall, 216 Payne Avenue, North Tonawanda, New York 14120 to 

discuss the City’s economic development programs, and the potential submission of an 

application for funding to the New York State Office of Community Renewal’s program 

year 2022 Community Development Block Grant Economic Development program.  

 

The CDBG program is administered by the New York State Office of Community 

Renewal (OCR) for housing, economic development, public facilities, public 

infrastructure, and planning activities, with the principal purpose of benefitting 

low/moderate income persons.  

 

The City of North Tonawanda is considering applying for $225,000 in CDBG funds to 

support an industrial expansion project at Microart Systems. The hearing will provide 

further information about the CDBG program and will allow for citizen participation in the 

development of any proposed grant applications and/or to provide technical assistance to 

develop alternate proposals. 

 

More detailed information regarding the project will be presented at the hearing.  

Accommodations for disabled and non-English speaking residents will be made available 

upon advance request.  Residents who cannot attend the hearing are welcome to express 

their ideas by calling the Community Development Office at 716-695-8580 or in writing to 

Director, Community Development Office, 500 Wheatfield Street, North Tonawanda, NY 

14120.  

 

 

 


